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               26th October, 2022 
 
 
 
The Right Hon Rishi Sunak, 
10 Downing Street 
London 
SW1A 2AA 
 
 
Dear Prime Minister, 
 
As Chancellor of the Exchequer and now Prime Minister you will already know about the 
under-budgeting for social care.  You should have on record my letter to the Cabinet Secretary 
and the three previous Prime Ministers in which I have explained how this has affected 
children and adults with autism and special needs.  Through wrong and non-diagnosis they are 
treated as being naughty rather than for their condition, and even those who are diagnosed are 
not supplied with the correct support. 
 
This cost-cutting exercise has traumatised several generations and if not corrected will continue 
to abuse the next generation, then the next, as it has happened over the last two decades or so.  
This abuse and the removal of human rights allows for them to be restrained at will by those 
who should be their carers, and incarcerated without charge.  With each trauma their behaviour 
gets worse, and they are locked into a vicious cycle which cannot be changed by them, as their 
victims. 
 
I have asked for all the paperwork and started complaints procedures but have been ignored.  I 
can only conclude that this abuse of tens of thousands of vulnerable children is and has been 
covered up to stay in budget and save reputation; yet the children and adults are continually 
traumatised by a system that does not care. 
 
The cost of solving this problem is far less than you would think.  Mostly it is education of 
those who come into contact with these children and early diagnosis to stop the children from 
going off the rails in the first place.  With the blame culture that is in place now it is impossible 
for this to happen; just blame the child and family and give them nothing for being naughty – 
this is not the right approach and never was. 
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Please could you make sure that I receive all the correct paperwork and respond to my letters 
of complaint within the correct timescale as shown on the government’s website about the 
cabinet Office. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Howard Lamb, 
DC 
 
 
    
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 


